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As a participant in Massachusetts’ evidenced-based grant program “Empowering Older People to Take More Control of Their Health Through Evidence-Based Prevention Programs,” Elder Services of the Merrimack Valley, Inc., has made a significant difference by helping Hispanic elderly achieve positive health outcomes.  
In 2007, Elder Services of the Merrimack Valley recognized a critical need within their community and surrounding area.  Lawrence, MA, and its neighboring communities are home to many Hispanic elders who suffer from chronic illnesses, such as diabetes, hypertension, heart disease, and arthritis.  Elder Services executive director Rosanne J. DiStefano and her staff made a decision that their organization would not only continue to teach Stanford’s Chronic Disease Self-Management Program (CDSMP), but also incorporate a Spanish intervention similar to CDSMP - Tomando Control de Su Salud.
Tomando Control de Su Salud is an evidenced-based workshop that helps teach Hispanic elders to manage their chronic illnesses more effectively.  This workshop meets two and a half hours per week for six weeks, in community-based settings.  Workshops are facilitated by two trained leaders, one or both of whom are non-health professionals with a chronic illness themselves.  Workshops include such topics as: appropriate use of medications, communicating effectively with healthcare professionals, appropriate exercise for maintaining and improving strength and endurance, and techniques to deal with problems such as pain and isolation.  All topics are presented in ways which are culturally appropriate.
In an effort to more effectively serve the Hispanic elderly population of Lawrence and her neighboring communities, Elder Services of the Merrimack has partnered with the Greater Lawrence Family Health Center in teaching Tomando Control de Su Salud workshops.  Within the past year, both organizations have joined to teach Tomando to over 75 Hispanic elderly during eight workshops, utilizing a pool of several Stanford-trained individuals to facilitate these workshops.  It is important to note that elderly who participate in these workshops do so at no charge.
Holly Cande, Coordinator for the Healthy Aging Program at Elder Services has noticed dramatic changes concerning workshop participants who completed the Tomando course.  “It’s amazing to see high-levels of progress in certain individuals over the course of several weeks.  I can easily identify the improved abilities and confidence of those who have taken the course,” Cande states.  
The Administration on Aging would like to congratulate Elder Services of the Merrimack Valley on their successful Tomando program, and wish them future success in all of their work, especially concerning the Hispanic community.   

